
All Saints Catholic Church  
November 5, 2017 

The Thirty-first Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Celebration of the Eucharist  
Saturday Vigil Mass: 5:00 pm 
Sunday Mass:  8:00 am & 11:00 am 
Wednesday, Thursday & Friday Mass: 9:30 am 
 

Reconciliation/Confession 
Saturdays:  3:30-4:30 pm or by appointment 

Physical Address: 530 Highway 274 
Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 5443 
   Lake Wylie, SC  29710 
Phone:  (803) 831-9095 
Fax:    (803) 831-6042 
Email:    allsaintsparish@bellsouth.net 
Website:  www.allsaintslakewylie.com 
 

Church Office Hours 
9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday-Friday 

Parish Staff 
Pastor:   Rev. Agustin Guzman, C.O. 
       803-627-5297, Cell Phone 
Deacons:   Deacon John Hall 
   Deacon Andrew J. Fatovic 
Pastoral 
Assistant:  Brother John Kummer, C.O.  
Secretary:   Wendy Mason (M-F) 
Bookkeeper:   Ricki Alley (Th/F) 
Director of 
Religious Ed.:  Joanne Kazista 
Youth Minister: Julie Hall 
 

Under the Administration of the Rock Hill Oratory 
The Rock Hill Oratory Phone:  803-327-2097 
The Rock Hill Oratory Website: www.rockhilloratory.net 

“The greatest among you must be your 
servant.  Whoever exalts themselves will 
be humbled; but whoever humbles 
themselves will be exalted. 

Matthew 23:12 



The Week Ahead 
Saturday 11/4, Saint Charles Borromeo, Bishop 
3:15 pm RCIA 
3:30 pm Confessions 
4:30 pm Rosary  
5:00 pm Mass +  Pro Populo 
Father Jim Costigan, CPM, will be hearing  
confessions and celebrating Mass 
Friends of the Oratory/ Building Fund—physical  
collections 
Sunday 11/5, Thirty-First Sunday in Ordinary  
  Time 
8:00 am Mass +  Karl Johnson, Norma and  
  Maurice Gagne 
9:15 am Faith Formation 
11:00 am Mass + Antonia, Maria, Giuseppe,  
  Anunziata, and Danny Sementilli 
Father Jim Costigan, CPM will be celebrating Mass 
Friends of the Oratory/ Building Fund—physical  
collections 
6:30 pm Faith Formation  
Monday 11/6, Weekday 
9:30 am Mass + Jesuina Dias 
6:00—7:00 pm Confessions 
7:00 pm  Parish Mission 
Tuesday 11/7, Weekday 
9:30 am Mass + Pam Garrity 
7:00 pm Parish Mission 
Wednesday 11/8, Weekday 
9:30 am Mass + Timothy Miller 
7:00 pm Parish Mission 
Thursday 11/9, The Dedication of the  
  Lateran Basilica 
9:30 am Mass + Holy Souls 
7:00 pm Parish Mission 
Friday 11/10,  Saint Leo the Great, Pope, Doctor of  
  the Church 
9:30 am Mass + Holy Souls 
10:00 am—noon  Grief Share 
10:00 am  Ranger Rosary 
St. Joseph’s Workshop after Mass 

The Week Ahead 
Saturday 11/11, Saint Martin of Tours, Bishop 
7:00 am– 10:00 pm Engaged Encounter 
9:00 am—2:00 pm  Fall Haul 
10:00 am Moya and Jaramillo Convalidation 
11:00 am Altar Server Training 
1:00 pm Bowman Baptism 
2:00 pm Capra Baptism 
3:15 pm RCIA 
3:30 pm Confessions 
4:30 pm Patriotic Rosary  
5:00 pm Mass + Maria Camarena Pineda 
5:00 pm Brodeur Baptism 
All Saints Charities– physical collection/ Solidarity Fund 
for the Church in Africa 
Little Bethlehem  
Apple Pie Pick-up/ Collection of Boxes of Joy/  
Operation Gratitude 
Sunday 11/12, Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary  
  Time 
7:00 am—10:00 pm  Engaged Encounter 
8:00 am Mass +  Pro Populo 
9:15 am Faith Formation 
9:30 am Faith Study 
11:00 am Mass + Miriam Gibson 
All Saints Charities– physical collection/ Solidarity Fund 
for the Church in Africa 
Little Bethlehem 
Apple Pie Pick-up/ Collection of Boxes of Joy/  
Operation Gratitude 
5:30 pm  CORE 
6:30 pm Faith Formation  & HS Youth Group 

Middle School Youth Group 
This group is for anyone in grades 6-8. We 

meet the first and third Friday of the month 
at 7 –8:30 pm in the Parish Life Center. 

Upcoming date: 
November 17th 

High School Youth Group 
This group is for anyone in grades 9-12. We 

meet on Sunday evenings opposite of  
Confirmation Classes at 6:30-8 pm. 

Upcoming date: 
 November 12th 

Contact Julie Hall for more info  
803-831-9095 or allsaintsyouth16@gmail.com  

Youth Group News 

BULLETIN DEADLINE  
FOR NOVEMBER 
The deadline for the  

November 26th bulletin is  
November 15th at noon. 



 
 
 
 
The Knights of Columbus, St. Michael the Archangel  
Assembly, will be collecting items for the Operation  
Gratitude Holiday Drive on November 11-12 and 18-19.  
Operation Gratitude is a non-profit, volunteer-based  
organization that annually sends 100,000+ care packages 
filled with snacks, personal care products, entertainment 
items and personal letters of appreciation addressed to  
deployed troops, veterans, wounded warriors, and their 
caregivers.  What better way to thank our troops for their 
service than to receive one of these “Thank You Care 
Packages”.  Please consider donating the following:  Knit 
or Crocheted Scarves and Hats, Beanie Babies, Webkinz, 
Amigurumi, or other Small Plush Toys (6 inches or  
smaller), Hand Sanitizer (1 to 3-ounce size), Socks 
(preferably black, brown, green, tan; not white), Drink Mix 
Packets (single serve), Gum, Lip Balm (with extra seal), 
Mouthwash  (Travel size), Tissue (individual packets), 
QTips  (travel size packets), Moist Towelettes (individual 
packets),  Sunscreen (Travel size), Non-Aerosol,  
Travel-size Toiletries (Shampoo, Body Wash, Lotion),  
Batteries  (4 pack “AA,” “AAA”).  Any questions, please 
contact Terry Rapp at 684-7852 or rappterry@bellsouth.net 
or Fred Kellisch at 627-0033 or frederick9792@att.net.   
On behalf of our troops and the K of C, thank you for 
your generous support. 

Adult Fellowship Luncheon will be held Tuesday, 
Nov. 14th @ 11:30 AM in the Parish Life Center. 
We will be showing the movie, "The Hundred 
Foot Journey". Sign up will be held after all 
Masses the weekends of Nov. 4-5 and   
Nov. 11-12. Look for the registration table in front 
of the Church or in the Parish Life Center.  
Reservations and payment of $9 per person are 
a MUST at that time. We hope you will be able to 
join us for this very enjoyable movie! Call if you 
need to speak with us: 
  Peggy  803-701-7334           
         Susan  803-746-5444 
Sign up will be taken at the same time for our  
December program which will be the Choraliers 
Christmas Show at Clover High School on  
Sunday, Dec.10 at 3 PM.  Cost is $8 per ticket 
which MUST be paid at time of sign up. This is 
always a wonderful show and will certainly fill you 
with the Christmas spirit! Call if you need to 
speak with us:          
 Rosemary:  803-831-9919         
 Holly:  803-831-9828  



 
All Saints’ Parish Committees  

 
Adult Senior Fellowship Peggy Hamilton..701-7334 
Altar Servers, Deacon Andy..……....….609-439-6134 
Annulments, Rita Kincaid ………….….704-907-3607 
Bereavement Ministry, Joan Epping……….831-8060 
  (Grief Share)  Charlene Horgan.…….704-517-9193 
Boy Scouts, Charles Floyd…………..…704-877-8726 
Building Maintenance, Jim Tully..………..831-8256 
Bulletin, Wendy Mason.…………………....831-9095 
Catholic Faith Study, Jon and Pat Varvel . .831-8247 
Children’s Choir, Darrin Patterson…..803-327-1333 
Cub Scouts, Nick Schifferle……….…...803-242-5927 
Employment Search Ministry, Lou Foery ..627-4743 
Faith Formation, Joanne Kazista..…….803-367-3299 
Finance Council, Jerry Epping………. …...831-6838 
Flowers & Plants, Lucy Quigg .................... 831-0947 
Friends of the Oratory, Jon Varvel ............. 831-8247  
Historian, Carmen Quesada ....................... 746-5373 
Hospice, Mary Doyle……………………….831-8213 
Kitchen, Rich and Sue Kruger………...847-878-9725 
Knights of Columbus, Rick Engel……980-219-8949 
Landscaping, Jim Tully ................................ 831-8256 
Legion of Mary, Janie Davis ………….803-412-2708 
Martha's & Mary's, Peggy Burley ....... 803-701-7558 
Men’s Club, Kirk Bumber……………..803-619-4188 
Music Coordinator, Kathy Lichter….....803-684-1492 
Newcomers,  Mary Long………………….. 746-5881 
Parenting Support Group ………….....803-493-4174 
Parish Council, Fr. Agustin Guzman ......... 831-9095 
Parish Liaison, Mary Cussen……..…..803-675-8258 
Parish Nurse, Madelyn Pazicni……………627-5486 
Prayer Shawl, Kathy Rapp .......................... 684-7852 
Prayer Angels, Carla Cullon ....................... 831-8549 
Ranger Rosary, Vivian Peralta-Mesa...704-910-7942 
Respect for Life, Connor Leahy……………746-5545 
RCIA, Brother John Kummer…………803-493-3901 
Sacristy, Margaret McBeth .......................... 831-1381 
Safe Environment, Joanne Kazista ............. 831-2033 
Sec. Franciscan Order, Len Diaddario 704-497-4658 
Teams of Our Lady, Chuck & Julie Hagen………... 
 ................................................................. .704-293-6619 
Wedding Coordinator, Ricki Alley………..831-2063 
Women’s Org., Melinda Bumber……  803-619-4188 

  Youth Ministry/ 
Young Adult,  Julie Hall………………803-831-9095 

SACRAMENTS 
Baptism: The celebration of Baptism is a moment of Grace for those to be baptized, for their families, and for the entire Parish Community.   
Preparation class is held the last Tuesday of each month at 7pm. Please call the office to RSVP. A Parish is a certain community of the Christian 
faithful stably constituted in a particular church, whose pastoral care is entrusted to a pastor (Code of Canon Law #515). Therefore, it is  
important for parishioners to register for contact and pastoral reasons. You must have a sponsor letter from the parish in which each of the  
godparents reside. A godparent must have received the sacraments of Baptism, Penance, Holy Communion and, if married, have been married in 
the Catholic Church. 
Marriage: Couples planning to be married must see a priest at least six months prior to the planned marriage. Couples seeking to be married at All 
Saints need to fulfill the All Saints pre-marriage process. The Wedding Coordinator and/or the Pastor will provide the couple with the guidelines and 
secure the date and time of the wedding.  Do not set a date in advance until you have spoken to the pastor. 
Anointing of the Sick: Please call the Parish Office if you or a member of your family need the Sacrament of Anointing. 
After Hours Sick Calls: In case of serious illness after hours, please call 803-627-5297 and leave a message. Messages are checked regularly. 

Collection for the 10/29/2017 Weekend 

Offertory…...........................…....………...$10,362.75 
Friends of the Oratory...……………..…...…..$130.00 
Building Fund……...........…..….....….…........$150.00 
Votive Candle…............…..…..……....…….…$70.00 
All Saints Charities…............………………….$65.00 
Saints Alive…..…….………………………$1,325.00 
All Souls…….…...…....………….……………$10.00 
Confessional.……...….……….……………$1,300.00 
Puerto Rico Relief………………...……..…….$85.98 
Our Lady of Guadalupe Presentation………….$15.00 

 

Adults:  783      Children:  156 
Total Attendance:  939 

OPEN WEEKDENDS 2017/2018 
           November 25-26            December 23-24 
           December 30-31  January 20-21 
           February 24-25               March 24-25 
           April 14-15     June 23-24 
           July 28-29  August 25-26 
           September 15-16 October 27-28 

TODAY'S READINGS 
First Reading -- Do we not have one father? Did not 
the one God create us? (Malachi 1:14b -- 2:2b, 8-10). 
Psalm -- In you, Lord, I have found my peace  
(Psalm 131). 
Second Reading -- You have received not a human 
word but the word of God  
(1 Thessalonians 2:7b-9, 13). 
Gospel -- Call no one your father on 
earth; you have but one Father, the 
one in heaven (Matthew 23:1-12).  

The flowers on the altar this weekend were 
donated in memory of the deceased  

members of the Cahill and May Families 



UPCOMING COLLECTIONS       
November 18-19     Campaign for Human  
         Development/ Respect for Life  
                                 Ultra Sound Initiative—physical 
                                 Collection 
November 25-26     Open 
December 2-3          Friends of the Oratory/Building  
         Fund—physical collections 
December 8        Immaculate Conception 
December 9-10        Retirement Fund for Religious 

Catholic Engaged Encounter is an  
intense weekend working retreat.  The 
design of the retreat is to have two  
married couples and a priest or deacon  
(if available) present concepts focused on 
relationship to each other and to God.  
The weekend includes 5 major themes: 

The Family we Grew Up In, Sacramental  
Marriage, Communications, Intimacy, and  
Values.  The retreat provides private one-on-one 
time for the couple to learn about each other.  
Catholic Engaged Encounter believes that through 
the presentations and personal sharing, engaged 
couples will examine more fully the expectations 
and hopes that come with a lifelong marriage, a 
marriage with God and commitment at its center.  
In this way, the opportunity is provided to         
discover and nurture the existing desire to have 
their marriage become sacramental.  There will be 
a Catholic Engaged Encounter weekend on  
November 11-12 at All Saints Catholic Church.  
The cost is $150 for this in parish weekend.  
Please contact Tony and Sallyanne Amato at  
864-284-9223 or ceesouthcarolina@gmail.com for 
more information. 

Fall Haul 
Remember that the Fall Haul is 
scheduled for next Saturday, 

November 11th, 9 AM to 2 PM. The HFH ReStore 
truck will be in the church parking lot to collect   
gently used, serviceable household items. Please see 
the flyer which was in the 22 October parish bulletin 
for details about what can and cannot be accepted. 
Thank you for your support.  May God Bless.   

The Church in Africa 
Our Diocese will be taking up a collection for the  
Solidarity Fund for the Church in Africa on November 
11th and 12th to support our brothers and sisters  
living there. The population of the Catholic faithful is 
growing rapidly, but unfortunately, numerous  
dioceses cannot provide for the many pastoral needs 
of those they serve. With your support of the  
collection you are fostering the faith for this  
expanding Church. Please be generous to this  
collection in your parishes. To learn more about the 
collection and who it supports, visit  
www.usccb.org/africa. 

St. Anne School’s Extended Care Program is in 
need of caring individuals to work 2pm-6pm M-F…. 
preparing snacks, supervising K3-8th grade children 
and clean up.  If interested, contact Mary LeBrun at 
803-324-4814 or email: sasec@sasrh.com. 

I am writing to thank All Saints Catholic Church for 
the gift of $786.40 to House of Mercy. All Saints has 
truly made a difference in the lives of low-income 
persons living with AIDS who made House of Mercy 
their home.  Since its beginning, we have served 329 
low-income men and women living with AIDS.  Each 
resident is loved and cared for unconditionally. Over 
the past three years, 50% of discharged residents 
receiving anti-viral medications improved enough to 
move to more independent living.  Those residents 
who passed away died with dignity while receiving 
compassionate nursing care.  Your church has made 
a meaningful contribution to the well–being of our 
residents and we are sincerely grateful.  We hope All 
Saints Catholic Church will continue support of our 
AIDS ministry. 
Stan Patterson  
President/CEO          

All Saints Charities at work!!! 

Little Bethlehem Christian Group 
Christians suffer in many parts of the world, 
but one unique group stands out by their  
significance for the family of faith  The  
Christians of the Middle East live in the land 
where Jesus walked, taught, suffered and died. 
Today their numbers are greatly reduced, and 
they struggle to survive in the land made holy 
by Christ.  Little Bethlehem will be at All Saints 
next weekend trying to offer religious items, 
carved from olivewood, after all the Masses. By 
purchasing these items, you are helping your 
brothers and sisters stay attached to their 
roots and keep their churches open.  Thank 
you and God Bless.   


